
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING BY
DANVILLE CITY COUNCIL ON PROPOSED

NEW FEE AND FEE INCREASES

A Public Hearing will be held by the Council of the City of
Danville, Virginia on Tuesday, June 7, 2022 at 7:00 p.m., or as
soon after as may be heard, in the Council Chambers, Fourth
Floor, Municipal Building, 427 Patton Street, at which time
citizens may appear and be heard by the Council on the
following proposals by the City of Danville, Virginia:

1. Hangar Rental Fees
To increase hangar rental fees identified below, effective
July 1, 2022, pursuant to Danville City Code § 2-9 and
Danville City Charter § 2-19:

RENTAL FEE CURRENT PROPOSED

80’ X 80’ Clear Span $1,040 $1,248

65’ X 60’ Clear Span $740 $888

55’ X 51’ Clear Span $300 $505

T-Hangar (Old) $150 $180

T-Hangar (New) $175 $210

Tie-Down $40 $40

2. Parks and Recreation Facility Rental Fees
To establish and increase rental fees identified below,
effective July 1, 2022, pursuant to Danville City Code § 2-9
and § 25-3, and Danville City Charter § 2-19:

FACILITY CURRENT PROPOSED

Library Auditorium $15 per hour $25 per hour

Library Maker Space $0 per hour $25 per hour

Any concerns of the public about this matter should be
presented at the scheduled public hearing.

A copy of the proposed Ordinance can be viewed on
weekdays from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm in the office of the City
Clerk located on the Fourth Floor of City Hall, 427 Patton
Street, Danville, Virginia.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE COUNCIL,
City of Danville, Virginia
Susan M. DeMasi, CMC, City Clerk


